MINUTES OF TIMBERAKE ESTATES OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION
MAY 2, 2018

Barbara Remick called the meeting to order at 6:00PM.
Present: Barbara Remick, Larry Wade, Brian Walton, Tom Remick, Sally Walton, Donna Elgie
Meeting Location: Timberlake Country Club

Officer Reports
Barbara Remick, TEOA President:
· New Holiday decorations have been purchased for the neighborhood.
· Thanks go out to all those living in the circles off Lake Estate Drive who bring their trash cans to the curb for Advanced Disposal pick up. This should help prevent future damage to the curbs and grounds.
· Some residents are being approached by water testing companies. Residents should be aware that the water supplied to our neighborhood is tested every day by the City of Columbia. 
· Residents are reminded to review TEOA Covenant 8.09 which addresses all areas of pet ownership/responsibilities and to observe Lexington County’s leash ordinance/law.

Larry Wade, 2nd Vice President, Violations:
· Violations have remained low, with 13 violations since February (primarily about trash and trash cans).
· One sanction letter has been sent and one incident of dumping on a vacant lot has been reported.
· Larry attended the recent Neighborhood Watch meeting (4/24) and relayed the information presented by the Lexington County Sheriff regarding the speed monitors which had been on Lake Estate Drive.
· The speed monitors counted over 12,000 cars in a 2-week period. The good news was that about 500 of those were speeding (4%) and is below average for other neighborhoods they have monitored (usually greater than 10%).

Andrea Christiansen, 1st Vice President’s Report:
· Green Earth is late changing the seasonal beds. Andrea spoke with David Livingston and he said they are running behind due to the colder spring weather and rain.  They are planning to put more colorful, substantial plants in those beds this season.   Andrea also asked Green Earth to check on the plants installed last Fall.
· A street light near 309 Lake Estate Dr had to be relocated by SCEG to an adjacent property due to tree roots causing it to lean heavily.  A couple of streetlights on Lake Estate had bulbs replaced by SCEG last month as well.
· Pothole patching by Lexington Co public works has been done in some of our problem areas. We are in the process of identifying the repeat pothole areas and reaching out to some of our representatives to perhaps get public works to repair in a more substantial way.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The quarterly trash pickup for Amicks Ferry Road is Friday, 5/4.  Volunteers are to meet on Timberlake Drive at the American flag pole between 8:30 and 9 AM.  DOT has added the litter signs on Amicks Ferry acknowledging Timberlake Estates for keeping the area between Caro Ln and Shady Acres clean. 

Brian Walton, Treasurer:
The financial statements are attached.

Tom Remick, ARC:
· The ARC report is attached.
· Four new homes remain open; three more homes are in various stages of the approval process. 
· Residents are reminded that all exterior changes to a home or landscape require completion of an application and approval from the ARC Committee.


The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.
The next TEOA Board meeting is June 6, 2018, 6PM in the lower level of the Timberlake Country Club.


Respectfully submitted,
Donna Elgie, Secretary
